
Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
October 19, 2022 

 
 
Facilitator:  Wendi Orlando     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 

Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee at 9:41 a.m. on 
October 19, 2022, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping the group 
understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Wendi Orlando shared the following: 

 

• Reminded everyone about inclement weather.  Be careful of any water that has frozen on the ground.  

Ensure that any ground equipment is chocked and parking brakes set. Winter weather conference calls - 

please ensure there is a representative on the call, as we will provide information to keep everyone in the 

loop on the snow removal process.  

• Lost and Found moved from PD to the Terminal in Baggage Claim near Carousel One.  Carriers and 

Tenants are asked to bring their items that have been found in the facilities to that office during the 

normal operating hours which are Monday-Friday, 10am-4pm.  Outside of those hours, hold on to the 

items found until you can bring them to the office.   Anything found onboard an aircraft remains with 

the airline and follows their lost and found procedures.  

 

Operations 

 

Meleia Michels advised of the following: 

 

• A memo was sent out a few weeks ago regarding details of Concourse B rehab. 

o Upcoming work will begin Concourse B Expansion Joint Replacement project to begin mid-

November.  This will have an impact inside the concourses in the Terminal. The working hours 

for this project will be Mondays through Wednesdays from 7am to 7pm, and Thursdays 7am to 

3pm. 

o East Service Road – Due to pavement pouring and other construction occurring on October 21-

October 22, 2022, it is requested to avoid use of the East Service Road extending from access 

near the Fuel Farm to Gate SE-20 during that time. 

o Informed group that the last Honor Flight of this year will be on October 25th. 

 

Other Advisories: 

 

Casey Kinosz advised of the following: 

• AOC ops memo to be coming out.  De-icing plan – no longer using the deicing reporting form. 

• There will be a new flow on 8 and 10, the ramp tower is aware of that. 

• Snow and Ice control plan review will be on November 9th, please have representation on that call.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

• Everbridge – please let us know if you would like to view the Powerpoint to review Everbridge features. 

If anyone has questions, we can schedule a 30-minute Teams call to run through the Powerpoint. 

• Working on the last two phases of the East Service Road.  Will be starting the paving and would be best 

not to use the roadway during that paving time.   

 

V. Adjournment    

   Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 9:53 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Wendi Orlando  
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  

  



 


